4. DEPUTATIONS BY APPOINTMENT

(g) Inspector Graeme Cairns - Papanui Police

Graeme reported on Community Constable Megan Evans' progress in following up issues raised at the last Board meeting. She has targeted speeding motorists on Weston Road and does not consider there to be a particular problem with traffic or speed in that location. Burglaries are a problem in the Shirley/Papanui area, with new houses awaiting occupancy being targeted. This issue is being raised in the media, with builders and developers and surrounding neighbours. Tagging has increased in the area, however two prosecutions have resulted following the recent burglary of spray cans at Te Kaupapa Whakaora. The Chairperson asked about a crime camera being placed in Winston Avenue to help reduce the graffiti problem there. Graeme considered a specific operation to target the area would be a better way to combat it.